
CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK 

Date:  3rd October 2019 

Dear Parents 
Thankfully we had some sunshine on Wednesday but the weather does 
seem to be very Autumnal  so please remember to send your child in with a 
coat!  It is amazing how many children come to school with no coat and we 
do not have  a stock of spare coats. 
The weather has also hampered our sporting activities which led to both 
the girls football festival and Monday’s club being cancelled. Plymouth    
Argyle will be running the football club on Monday 7 October and we very 
much hope that the weather holds up. Thankfully the year 5 pupils were 
able to complete their Bikeability course and I understand that their        
certificates are on the way.  I would like to remind parents that we do not 
cancel clubs unnecessarily so please make sure you keep up to date by 
checking the school Twitter account; and we will now be notifying you via 
the new    Arbor app.  You should have all received your log in details and 
the feedback is that the app is easy to use.  This is new to all of us but if 
you have any queries, please pop into the office and we will try to help. 
I am sure you are all aware that Tempest are in on Monday morning to take 
individual and family photos. We will organise this once the children have   
registered and ordered their lunches but if you have any pre-school       
children you would like photographed, please bring them into the school 
hall at 8.30am. (We politely ask that you leave buggies outside the main 
door.) 
On Tuesday, you are all invited to our Harvest assembly and auction start-
ing at 1.30pm.  Donations of goodies are needed and can be brought into 
school on Monday (except for fresh cakes and breads which are best 
brought in on Tuesday!). 
I know that there are a few children with coughs and colds at the moment.  
It is important to remember that if your child is asthmatic, to please make 
sure we have an in date inhaler at school.  Please check with the class 
teacher if you have any doubts and as a gentle reminder, medicines should 
be handed into Reception where you must also complete the necessary 
paperwork. 
Have a super weekend—it’s nearly half-term! 
Tim Barnard, Head of School 

Pupils of the Week 
 

 
 

 
 

Diary Dates 
 

3 October 
Richard Lander School 

Open Evening 
 

7 October 
Tempest photos 

 
8 October  

Harvest assembly and 
auction 

1.30pm in the Hall 
 

17 and 18 October 
Inset days 

 
21—25 October 

Half-term 
 

29 October 
Parent-teacher  

Meetings 
 

31 October 
Deadline day for  
applications to  

secondary school 
 

Friends of Cusgarne 
Cake Sale 

 
15 November 

Children in Need 
 

22 November 
Movie Night 

 
8 December 

Frogpool Chapel Carol 
Service 3pm 

Hepworth Trevithick Vickery 

301 346 382 

Class 1 Class 2 Year 4 Years 5 and 6 

Alexis Lottie  Tommy Chloe Ellis 

Joshua Maximilian  Lennon 



FRIENDS OF CUSGARNE (FOC) NEWS 
 
Just a quick update on dates for your diaries: 
 
08

th
 October - Harvest auction 

We will be available with refreshments during the auction. 
 
08

th
 October - Friends AGM 

8pm at the Cornish Arms, Frogpool 
 
31

st
 October - Halloween cake stall 

Please help us by donating Halloween cakes and bakes to sell 
 
November - Rag Bag collection (to be confirmed) 
Details to follow soon 
 
22

nd
 November – Movie Night 

Details to follow soon 
 
13

th
 December – Xmas Fair 

We are now taking bookings for stall holders. If you would like to run your own stall 
at the fair, please get in touch. 
 
 

Something of a difference for friends….. 
 
Do you love to sing? Would you like to meet new people? Come and join like-
minded individuals for the “Mum Lah” choir…….stop by the Chapel Hall in Frogpool 
at 7:30pm on the 15

th
 October, our launch night, for some delicious refreshments, 

and some tickling of the vocal chords. 
 
 

Have a great weekend everyone! 
 

Nasal Flu Vaccinations 
 

Do you have any questions or need help completing the consent form? 
Kernow Health  are happy to help you and will even complete a form over the 

phone! 
 

Please contact them on 
01872 221105  or 01872 221106 

Arbor Parent App 
 
Please turn on notifications!  
We would like to encourage all parents to make full use of the Parent App and to 
turn on notifications. This will ensure that your mobile phone will present you with 
an alert when you receive a message from us.  



Year 6’s 
Please make sure you have completed your application for a secondary school place by  

31st October 2019. 

Breakfast Club 
Our Breakfast Club runs daily on school days from 8am.   

Current prices as follows: 
With breakfast: £2 per child per day 
Without breakfast: £1 per child per day 

 
Please book and pay via ParentPay 

DIARY OF ACTIVITIES 
w/c  07 October 2019 

Breakfast Club runs daily on school days 

    
ACTIVITY 

  

  
TEACHER 

ADDITIONAL  
INFO 

MONDAY Keyboards Mr Clapp Payment direct to 
CMST 

 KS2 Football Club PAFC 3pm-4pm 

TUESDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y6’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 NO KS2 Sports 
Club 

HARVEST AUCTION  

 NO KS1 Art Club HARVEST AUCTION  

WEDNESDAY Y1 and Y2 Sports 
Club  

PAFC 3pm—4pm 

 Woodwind  Payment direct to 
CMST 

THURSDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y5’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Violins  Payment direct to 
CMST 

 Performing Arts 
KS2 

Miss Palmer and Mrs Ireson 3pm-4pm 

FRIDAY Guitars Miss Kelly Payment direct to 
CMST 

 Drums  Payment direct to 
CMST 

Cusgarne School 
Email: secretary@cusgarne.org 

Website: www.cusgarne.org 
Telephone: 01872 863563 

Head of School: Mr Tim Barnard 

   Follow us on Twitter! 

mailto:secretary@cusgarne.cornwall.sch.uk
http://www.cusgarneprimaryschool.co.uk/

